
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

January 21st, 2021
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The meeting was conducted via the Zoom application with public able to attend on site at the Village Hall meeting room. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Heide, Moyle, Hoffman and Miller. Trustee Moyle was granted excused absence. 
Approval of Minutes:

The December regular meeting minutes and minutes from the December 30th special meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Reese supported by Trustee Moyle to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in four additions and a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. He then went over a six-month fiscal year budget update for each of the funds. He said the State had made some changes to the way budgets were to be presented and introduced a new chart of accounts. Poirier said he would brief the executive committee in the next week or two about the changes. Poirier said that the general fund budget would require some sizeable amendments because of the lack of winter operations to date.
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  51,958.22
 Water Fund

    
 $  33,276.24
Major Streets Fund

$    8,150.32
Local Streets Fund

$    3,840.49
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$    6,006.51
TOTAL

          $ 103,231.78
Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Hoffman, Codere, Miller, Moyle, Heide, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
There was then a brief discussion regarding payment of the first installment of the SIB loan. The payment request was for $215,591. Poirier summarized a strategy for a possible deferment of the payment following the Houghton County Road Commission’s deferment. He said it was related to the recent enactment of Public Act 166 and the possibility of getting SIB loan monies changed to grant funds. After a brief discussion, it was determined to submit the scheduled payment as previously approved.
Poirier said he had received information regarding Employee Assistance grants as a result of loss of employment due to COVID shutdowns. He asked the info be given to anyone the trustees knew of that could use the financial help.
Poirier introduced a letter from the CopperDog 150 sled dog race regarding the use of the trail through the Village. A motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the request for trail use pending proper insurance requirements should the race use the trail. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
Chief-elect Andy Kotila presented initial information on some maintenance issues with the fire trucks, which seemed at this time that they would fall under budgeted totals.
Trustee Reese questioned Kotila on the process of the fire departments change in leadership. Following the response and a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by President Schuldt to accept the departments selection of Andy Kotila as the new fire chief. Yes; Reese, Schuldt, Moyle, Heide, Hoffman and Codere. No; none. Trustee Miller abstained. Motion was carried.
Public Works Report:

No public works report was presented
Downtown Development Authority:

Chairman Pummill spoke about the proposed MDOT project to resurface through town and ideas on how to proceed. He said members had discussed the crosswalk ideas and already had been pondering options as far as streetlighting, bumpouts and sidewalks. Poirier said he would get with the engineers to find out how to proceed in dealing with MDOT planners on possibilities. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

No report was presented.
Infrastructure:    

Poirier said that the water meter project was on its last stage as about 95% of meters had been installed.  He said Hyrkas and Traverse were working on final numbers for compensation.


Poirier introduced a letter to the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers about seeking information on possible infrastructure funding. Poirier said he would inform the Council if there were further developments although it seemed to be a small possibility.


Poirier again summarized the background of Public Act 166. He said that to formalize the Village’s interest in utilizing the funds for PA 166 the Memo of Understanding was necessary to approve and send to Treasury. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to authorize the signing of the memorandum for submission and to continue the process. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced a list of projects for a possible submission under the CDBG program. He said a new grant round had not yet been announced for 2021 but Jeff Ratcliffe from KEDA told him he expected that there would be.

Finally, Poirier said that the Village had submitted an application for an asset management grant through EGLE. He said the management plan was mandated and that getting the State to finance it was obviously the best possible scenario.
Property & Equipment 
Trustee Moyle gave an update on a potential issue with the newly purchased grader. He said engine problems prompted a call to the dealer who said they would work with the Village to solve the problem.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report. 
Parks & Recreation


Trustee Heide introduced a map of a preliminary plan for an expansion of the campground. He said that possible grant funds would be sought through various DNR programs and that the deadline for those was April.

Heide also expressed concern about the timeline for the marina grant project. Poirier said he would meet with the engineer to go over the details and determine what steps would be necessary to extend or get work accomplished on the project.

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Nothing to report.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:39pm.  There was 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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